
 
 

The Smyrna School District does not discriminate in employment, educational programs, services, or activities based on race, 

color, marital status, creed, religion, national origin, gender, age, genetic information, sexual orientation, gender identity, 

disability, or any other protected category or status in accordance with state and federal laws. 

Inquiries should be directed to the District Superintendent. 

 

 

 

 

Official Statement 

On September 19, 2023, the administration of Clayton Intermediate 

School was alerted by the smell of smoke near a mechanical room in 

the school. All students and staff were evacuated safely. Students 

were dismissed at normal time, with no disruption. 

Local first responders reported to the scene quickly. No fire was 

detected. No evidence, other than the smell of smoke, was found 

upon investigation. The District and its partners will continue to 

evaluate the scene. 

 


